ILGA July-August Newsletter

Summer League will continue on **Sept. 17** at Palo Verde with a 7:30 a.m. shotgun. The cost is a total of \$18, which includes \$15 for greens fees and \$3 for prize money. A sign-up sheet is in the Club Room. Place cash or check in an envelope with your name and Summer League written on it into the ILGA cash box or pay by Zelle to <u>Ironwoodlgatreasurer@gmail.com</u> by **Thursday**, **Sept. 11**. We will take the first 20 players and have a waiting list. More details are under the Summer League Palo Verde Event on the Special Events webpage.

Congratulations to the July event winners at Ironwood. Amanda McLoone, Robin Thomas and Maureen England took first place. The final standings are under IW Results under Summer League on the Special Events webpage.

Our **Member-Guest Event** is **Thursday**, **Dec. 4**, with a special Meet and Greet gathering on **Wednesday**, **Dec. 3**. **Candy Cane Lane** will feature golf, food, fun and prizes. We will play a 2-person game – 1 best net for the front 9 holes and a shamble for the back 9 holes. The cost is \$130 per team, and the application forms are on the Special Events webpage under Member Guest. We have printed application forms available in the Club Room.

We will host a *holiday pajama party* for our evening Meet and Greet at the Grill on the Green patio. Choose something cozy and comfortable to join in the fun.

Our Reindeer Raffle will also be a part of the festivities. If you would like to donate a raffle basket, contents for a basket or a cash donation towards a basket, please contact Karen Beltz, Gloria Engler or MJ Boscombe. We had great participation last year with donations of jewelry, other crafts and holiday-themed adult beverage basket contents.

The next **CAGD tournament** is **Thursday, Sept. 11**, at Cottonwood in Sun Lakes. Registration is from **Aug. 11 -Aug. 27**, and the cost is \$200 per 2-person team. Both team members must belong to CAGD at the time of registration. More details are on the CAGD website https://cagdgolf.org/event/2025-cottonwood/

Congratulations -Kathy Burns, Cathy Engen and Glo Malmberg are July entrants to the Scores for the Ages Honor Roll. The honor rolls lists players whose gross score is equal or less than their age during a weekly tournament and is located on the Members Information page of the ILGA website.

Sad News – Kevin Marugame is no longer serving as the golf professional at the Ironwood Pro Shop. An IronOaks communication issued on Monday announced his departure. Kevin was a strong supporter and partner for our league, its members and its programs. We will miss him very much and wish him all the best in his future.